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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12 Apr 2017 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Richard Davison, Nancy Dunlop, Bill McCulloch, Anne Omond, Keith Omond, Ian 
MacFarlane, Cllr Ian Fergusson, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willie Campbell. PC Lee Morris. Members of the 
public were Judy Broderick, Helen Keenan, Mr. & Mrs. A Whyte, Craig Whyte & Gavin Ellis, candidate 
for election.  

 
1] Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies 

were received from Jessie Cartmell. 
 
2] Police Report 
 Area 2B from 08/03/17 to 08/04/17. Bellyeoman & Townhill.  There was 110 call cards resulting in 

17 crimes, 13 detected and 4 undetected, some with further enquiry required, also area 2A, Headwell, 
31 crimes, 20 detected, 11undetected. 

 Consultation 2026, concentrates on 5 Key areas, Prevention, Protection, Communities, Knowledge & 
Innovation.  More information online at consult.scotland.police.uk/consultation/2026 

 There were no significant Crimes, Wilma stated that a car was damaged on Robertson Rd.  Parking on 
pavement causing an obstruction, to be looked into. Graeme stated that pavement parking was allowed 
in certain sites in England / Wales. Graeme reported the traffic control for football seemed to be 
excessive.  PC Lee Morris said he would feed in to Match Commander. 

 
3] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Keith 

Omond and seconded by Richard Davison. 
 
4] Matters Arising From Minutes:  None 
 
5] Officers  Report:  

a) Chairman’s Report  
The chairman had nothing to report.  

b) Secretary’s Report Inc. Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence except EMails for working time directive. 

c)  Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the Books were away to auditors and presented the annual 

statement to the meeting.  Cllr Law stated the grant applied was accepted and will be held by the 
Council and they will call of items as they are supplied. Kate stated that she was wanting to step 
down and we will have to find a replacement. 

  
6] Ongoing Issues 

 School litter pick. To be held on 31st May. 

 Fife Plan To contact elected councillors.  NRR to be fought after planning is received, Next 
meeting end of May. 

 BIB Cllr Law stated that if the grant money was held by the council and the items were supplied 
by them we would benefit from the VAT Free condition available through the Council for 2016/17 
more funding available for 2017/18.  John O’Neil and Ian Jones to co-ordinate positioning of planters 
and seats, Wild Flower Planting to go ahead. 

 Alderston Trees Ongoing 

 Bellyeoman Farm Maintenance Council responsibility. Drain not being repaired, Mr A 
Whyte stated there was a similar problem at Craigmyle St. 

 Band Hall Trying to contact Danny Harrison, Manager with no luck. Discussions on Paton St. 
hall and nursery provision in the area.  Current position unknown, Cllr Law to look into. 
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 Townhill Cycle Path This work is in the Work Programme for 31/3/17.  With community works 
Team  

 COOP Fencing  Wilma sent an Email to Head Office with no reply, continuing? 

 Strategic Plan  Ian stated High level key areas, skills matrix and to have a sub meeting to 
produce information. 

 
8] Councillors Reports Support the Area, Graeme Stated that Building Warrants are now with a 

private company, Craig Black no Control, Cllr Law to look into. 
 
9] AOCB: 
 Paton St. Building Heights and Road Levels 
 Campion Homes to Put in Drainage 
  Paton St., to be left until Next Meeting 
 Queen Margaret Station, ABELLO to realign carpark to increase Parking in the existing Car 

Park. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Cllr Willie Campbell, as he is not standing for re-election, 
to thank him for all his help in the past and hope all goes well in the future. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 09th May 2017 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:40pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
Date: 

 

 


